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Kelly Scott 
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Altar Guild Margaret M, Joan L, Brenda L, 

Joyce D. 

Barbara R, Edna W, Daphne H, 

Elsie B. 

 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) 
Hero Central 

Discover your Strength in God 
Date: July 3rd – 7th 
Time: 9:30 – 12:30 

Place: Parish Hall, St. Peter’s 
Registration Fee: $15/child----$25/family 

Please register at the Church Office June 27th 
 

Flower Service.  

 
 

St. Peter’s Flower Service will be held on Sunday, July 9 at 3:00 PM 

CBS/Paradise Community Food Bank 
 

St. Peter’s food bank representatives, Jim and Betty Howell would like to thank 
everyone who has and who continues to support the CBS/Paradise Community Food 
Bank via this Church. They hope you would consider donating some of the items that 
are currently in short supply, especially sugar, tin fruit and cookies. Please place 
them in the container provided at the back of the Church. Thank you!! 

 
Thank You from Boomer and Izzy 

 
Thank you to everyone who have donated yarn/wool or who have knitted Boomer 
Caps and Izzy Dolls. To date we have sent 20,101 caps/dolls to third world 
countries!! This project would not have been such a success if not for so many 
committed people, like you. To continue this ministry, we are in need of more 
wool/yarn. If you have some used or unwanted yarn/wool, it would be greatly 
appreciated if you could donate it to this worthwhile project. It can be left at the Parish 
Office or call Mabel at 834-1390 for pickup. Thank you for the LOVE you have shown 
by participating in this project. You have brought smiles and comfort to thousands of 
underprivileged children!! 
 

St. Peter’s Church Library 
 
 We are excited to begin a new Ministry at St. Peter’s that we hope will benefit both 
young and old. We will enjoy the benefits of a lending library in our own church. It will 
be housed in the vestry of our church, available for all to access. We will be looking 
for your help in starting this literary adventure. If you have any gently used books 
that are fairly current and are willing to donate--we would greatly appreciate it. 
Or if you are shopping and see a great book feel free to buy and donate to this great 
ministry. We are looking for topics such as: inspirational, self-help, mindfulness, 
grieving/loss, addictions, healthful living, family relationships, parenting, recipe 
books, and joyful books. These can be adult or children’s books. Any books or 
donations may be dropped at the parish office. If you wish any further information 
please contact Colleen Reid 240-1209 or  colleenreid@nlesd.ca We look forward 
to sharing and reading at St. Peter’s.  

     

Annual Meeting postponed until further notice. 
 
Spousal Grief and Bereavement Support Group – Are you experiencing grief due 
`to the death of your spouse? Please join us on Tuesday nights, 7:00-8:30 pm at St. 
Peter’s Parish Hall. This support group provides an opportunity for individuals to 
meet 

mailto:colleenreid@nlesd.ca


and discuss the loss of your spouse; provide support to each other; and share 
information that may help during the grieving process. This support group is ‘drop in’ 
and supported by Grief and Bereavement Services, Eastern Health. For more 
information, please call 631-9539 or 777-8972. 
 
 

Mental Health & Addictions Services in CBS 
 

A recovery Drip-in Group has been started at Villa Nova Plaza, Tuesdays 7:00 – 8:15 
pm for adults who want support in their recovery with substance or gambling (no 
referral required). Participants are asked to be at the office by 7:00 pm. If you require 
further information, please call a member of the addictions team at the Villa Nova 
Plaza office at 834-7921. 

‘Community Care Home’ Church Service 
 
A service for Community Care Home residents will be held this afternoon at 2:30 pm 
here at St. Peter’s. We are grateful that Reverend Emeline will officiate. Reception to 
follow. 

United Church Flower Service (Upper Gullies) 
Flower service for the Old United Church Cemetery, Upper Gullies will be held tonight 
at 7:00 PM, (weather permitting!  Everyone welcome! 

Thank You from Albert 
 
Cemetery Committee Chairperson, Albert Morgan would like to thank all those who 
came along last Tuesday evening to help cut and trim grass in the cemetery. It was a 
great success and everyone’s efforts are very much appreciated! 

Help Keep our Cemetery Safe and Beautiful 
Flowers are very important in our cemetery and by following a few guidelines the 
beauty could be maintained forever and our maintenance time and cost could be kept 
to a minimum: 

 Flowers are objects that interfere with grass cutting and general 
maintenance and should be removed within a two-week period after time of 
placement. 

 All flowers should be placed in safe, unbreakable containers. We have 
experienced injuries in the past as the lawn mower has passed over pieces 
of broken glass and pieces of broken wire from singly placed artificial 
flowers. 

 All unsightly flowers and objects that interfere with maintenance will be 
removed by the committee after the time period has elapsed. 

 When placing flowers, it is preferred that they be placed on headstones in 
special holders or as close to the base as possible. 

A sincere thank you for your co-operation in this matter.  
 

(Opening Hymn) 
Great is Thy Faithfulness 

Great is thy faithfulness, God the Creator 
There is no shadow of turning with Thee; 

Thou changest not, Thy compassions, they fail not 
As thou hast been Thou forever wilt be. 

“Great is Thy faithfulness!!” “Great is Thy faithfulness!!” 
Morning by morning new mercies I see; 

All I have needed Thy hand hath provided- 
“Great is Thy faithfulness!!” “Lord, unto me! 

 
Sumer and winter, and springtime and harvest, 

Sun, moon and stars in their courses above, 
Join with all nature in manifold witness 

To Thy great faithfulness, mercy and love. 
 

Pardon for sin and a peace that endureth, 
Thine own dear presence to cheer and to guide; 
Strength for today and bright hope for tomorrow, 

Blessings all mine, with ten thousand beside! 

 
St. Peter’s History 

Did you know? 
 

On Tuesday, November 16, 1909, St. Peter’s Church was consecrated by 
the Right Reverend Llewellyn Jones, Bishop of Newfoundland (1840-1918). This was 
a day of great pride and celebration for members of the congregation, who had been 
working since July 1905 to make their new place of worship a reality. The 
consecration ceremony was also an important social event. The sanctuary, decorated 
with flowers by women from the congregation, was filled with people from surrounding 
communities and other visitors. As reported in the Diocesan Magazine: 

“For hours before the ceremony people from Seal Cove, Indian Pond, 
Hopewell, Upper Gullies, Kelligrews, Foxtrap and Long Pond wended {sic} their way 
to the new church. Visitors and clergy from St. John’s, Conception Bay and Trinity 
Bay came by train and carriage, and when all had assembled, the building was 
thronged to the doors and outside.” 

Even the Chief Justice of the Newfoundland Supreme Court and his wife, Sir 
William and Lady Horwood, attended the ceremony and stayed to enjoy the 
celebration luncheon held afterwards at St. Peter’s School. 
 
 


